## RECEIVED AUG 0 3 2018

## Sam Young for City Council

CITY OF MARCO ISLAND

8/3/2018

Laura Litzen
City Clerk
City of Marco Island

Re: Sam Young for City Council

Dear Ms. Litzen,

On the Campaign Treasurer's Report Summary for the period 7/21/18 to 7/27/2018 I reported two \$100 cash contributions from unknown donors. The 2016 Candidate & Campaign Treasures Handbook for Florida indicates that a letter should be submitted describing the circumstances of those contributions. Please consider this that letter.

On 7/25/2018 a Meet & Greet for Sam Young was held at Joey's Pizza (listed on the report under itemized expenditures). After the event we found two blank envelopes that contained \$100 each. I reported it on the Contribution form.

I understand from the Candidate & Campaign Treasures Handbook and Section 106.141, F.S. that the contributions cannot be spent and that at the end of the campaign they may be disposed of as follows:(4)(a) Except as provided in paragraph (b), any candidate required to dispose of funds pursuant to this section shall, at the option of the candidate, dispose of such funds by any of the following means, or any combination thereof:

- 1. Return pro rata to each contributor the funds that have not been spent or obligated.
- 2. Donate the funds that have not been spent or obligated to a charitable organization or organizations that meet the qualifications of s. 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.
- 3. Give not more than \$25,000 of the funds that have not been spent or obligated to the affiliated party committee or political party of which such candidate is a member.

We will follow those guidelines. If there is anything further we need to do in connection with this matter, please let me know. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Douglas R. Woodworth

Campaign Treasurer, Sam Young for City Council